[image: image1.png]



J.P. Henderson Elementary

     1800 Dismuke St.    Houston, TX. 77023    713-924-1730

Mrs. Maria Guerra, Principal
SDMC Meeting

September 8, 2021
The SDMC began its meeting at 3:10 p.m.  The following members were present in the SDMC meeting:  Ben Beard-Teacher, Sonia Gamino-Teacher, Gina Lowry-Teacher, Elizabeth Clark-Teacher, Maria Cruz-Teacher, Sara Hendrix-Teacher, Melissa Ramos- Teacher Specialist/Special Education, Claudia Florez-Assistant Principal, and Maria Guerra- Principal.  The following items will be discussed into today’s SDMC meeting: 2021-2022 Enrollment, Budget, SIP, and COVID 19 Safety Updates.
1. Enrollment:  The current enrollment for JP Henderson is 592.  The projected enrollment for this school year 2021-2022 is 624.  We are closing the gap by filling our projected enrollment.  Mr. Peralta, our Wraparound Specialist, Ms. Sosa Counselor, and Ms. Guerra Principal have made many home visits and have gotten many of our no-show students to re-enroll here at JP Henderson.  We are confident that we will make our numbers by October deadline.  We also will have a person assigned to our campus to assist with the students who are no shows at our school.  
2. Budget:  This school year we have the ESSER Funds which will allow us to have an Interventionist and a Counselor for a year.  The school will be assisting at the end of the school year to see if the needs are great to continue to get the support.  We will be looking for another Interventionist and Counselor position.  The All in Program will soon begin.  This program will provide services to assist students in different areas.  Our school will be informed of the programs coming to JP Henderson by the end of September. HB4545 Intervention will be starting.  Tutors will be paid for working with the students who did not pass the STAAR in Reading and Math.  The students will get help for 30 minutes in Reading and 30 minutes in Math.  It will be a total of 60 minutes if they were not successful on both subjects.  Instructional Resources have been purchased and will be coming in.  The Resource and the SLC teacher will be receiving more instructional materials.  Ms. Hendrix will have the opportunity to possibly get another Teacher Assistant for her classroom.  
3. SIP (School Improvement Plan):  The SIP is due September 13, 2021.  It includes the Campus and District Goals set for the school year.  It includes the Interventionist plans with helping the newcomers, the HB3 goals, and the HB4545 Interventions that will be ongoing this school year.  The SDMC committee and faculty will vote.  
4. COVID-19 Safety Updates:  If any cases come out positive, then notification will go out to those affected by the positive case.  The SDMC committee voted to continue with temperature checks for all students and incoming visitors.  
The SDMC members after discussing all agenda matters voted and agreed to all the changes.  Ms. Guerra asked if any more questions and concerns.  Ms. Guerra thank all members for their time and suggestions. The meeting concluded at 4:10 P.M.

